MAB Minutes, October 21, 2021

Roll Call was called. 4-His Glory -1; Bell Horse- 2; Holland- 1; Rogers -1; Stampede Creek- 3; Tigertown -4 Agents: Whitney Grantham, Sheryl Long. Minutes were read. Each member was given a copy of the minutes to read. Minutes were corrected for the spelling of Kristi and Stacy.

Treasurer's Report: The Treasurers Report was read at the meeting.

## **Committee Reports**

BCYF Report- Michael Canales reported that online entries are open and the fair books have been posted online. There will be a limited amount of printed books for the superintendents, agents, etc. He asked the mangers to remind the students to enter showmanship.

County Council: Sarah Wood reported that the next meeting will be on November 18<sup>th</sup> with the Game Warden scheduled for the program. The community service is a drive for the local animal shelter. You can find more details in the county newsletter.

FCH Coalition: Food Show and Food Challenge will be on October 28<sup>th</sup>. Food Challenge will begin at 5:30. The numbers are up in food show and down in food challenge. Ambassadors will help with setup.

Bell County Livestock Coalition: Currently the coalition is working with animal validation through the month of November. Whitney Grantham is also making a major show list for planning purposes. Entries to majors will be due November 9<sup>th</sup>. The county processes around 450 entries. They office will stay open until 6:00 pm to allow everyone ample time to turn in their entries. You can also bring the entries to the office any time after November 1<sup>st</sup>.

## **New Business:**

Chisholm Trail Christmas Ball: Rick Trevino will be the guest on December 4, 2021. Some changes this year will be that they will have 13 4-H Ambassadors helping along with 12 FFA students. Senior Ambassadors will be helping with the live auction. All ambassadors and FFA members will help to serve dessert, clean up, and with guest seating. See the email from Sheryl for details on the dress for this event.

Hunter's Spectacular- Silent Auction Baskets were shared on FB with a direct link to the auction. 4 seniors were confirmed to do the FaceBook Live interviews. Tickets were being turned in with stretch tickets being sold all the way up until the drawing. Whitney Grantham will work with replies to comments during the live drawing and post the sponsors. David Anderson will draw for the guns at Nocked and Loaded with Sheryl Long. There will be a Hunter's Spectacular Review meeting on November 18, 2021 at 5:30 pm.

Program: Civil Rights Compliance. Sheryl Long presented and reminds us all to invite everyone as well and being inclusive to all students.

Next MAB Meeting: January 18, 2022 at 6:00 PM.

Minutes prepared by Jammie Payne